
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Branch Executive Committee Meeting - 10:30 Regular Meetings 1st Thursday of the Month 
Happy Hour – 11:00 Rancho Cordova Elks Lodge (SHOWN ABOVE) 
General Meeting – 11:45 11440 Elks Circle 
Luncheon – 12:00 Rancho Cordova 916-635-8038 

 
 

 
Big Sir Little Sir 

Tom Beigel Len Honeycutt 
635-8399  362-5170 

 
 
 
 

 

Secretary 
Ed Spellacy 

   Asst. Secretary 
    Mel Buzzard 

Treasurer                          
Larry Mustain 

Asst. Treasurer 
D. Kwaczala 

 662-7192          635-6129 635-5674       397-7074 
 

ELECTED OFFICERS FOR 2018 

See What Matters to you 

NEWS BULLETIN 

Branch 112 Apr 2018 

NEXT MEETING (1st Thursday) –Apr 5, 2018 



 
  



BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 

    Seth Hertzig                  Doug Evans                 Jeff Jackson                Jerry Centabar              
        996-9605                          363-9112                         393-5644                      962-7252 

 

 
BIG SIR’S COMMENTS 

 

Well, it's Spring at last.  Good excuse if any was needed to get out there and get 
active with SIR.  
 
Ladies Day Luncheon is coming!  Get your tickets from Larry Mustain, $18 
each.  Remember, this event will be on FRIDAY, May 4th at the Red Hawk 
Casino.  This is an opportunity to share a great lunch with the important gals in our 
life.  Bring a friend who isn't a SIR.  Let him see that SIR is about having fun and 
making new friends for life. 
 
I congratulate the nominating committee for filling out the slate of nominees for 
officers in 2019 
FOUR MONTHS EARLY!  This doesn't mean that the ballot is closed.  We will 
accept nominations right up to the day of the next election at our July luncheon. 
 
We just celebrated St. Patrick's Day so a little Irish humor is in order. 
 
"An Irishman walks out of a bar...."  STOP LAUGHING!  It could happen! 
 
Hope to see you all at the April luncheon.  The menu is ham and scalloped 
potatoes.  Call your lunch order in to Dave Kwaczala or email him at 
dkwaczala@yahoo.com. 
 
 

Tom Beigel 

mailto:dkwaczala@yahoo.com


 
 
 
 

LITTLE SIR’S COMMENTS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Hope all ye lads had a rousing and wonderful “wearin’ of the green” 
holiday.  It is always a fun time of the year.  I had cornbeef and cabbage 
several times and I am comfortable with not seeing it again until next year.   
I know everyone will enjoy this month’s speaker (speakers?) as they discuss 
the Civil Was.  There will be lots of artifacts, etc. to view and I think you will 
all enjoy the speaker’s knowledge of the Civil War.  In the meantime, stay 
healthy and happy.  Look forward to seeing you all on the   5th of April. 
 

Little Sir Joke of the Day 
(Some comments from many years ago) 
 
“Did you hear the post office is thinking about charging a dime just to mail a 
letter?” 
“If they raise the minimum wage to $1, nobody will be able to hire outside 
help at the store.” 
“Did you see where some baseball player just signed a contract for $75,000 
a year just to play baseball?  It wouldn’t surprise me if someday they’ll be 
making more than the president.” 
“No one can afford to be sick any more.  $35 a day in the hospital is too rich 
for my blood.” 

 
Len Honeycutt 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



BOWLING REPORT 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Congratulation to Mike Decker for a nice 700 series-239 & 279 =704 
on Mar 7th/ Also Len Honeycutt bowled well 224= 617 / Jim Russell 
211,202=612 / & Mike Hale 207,213 =600. 
 
 Now in the 200s field: 
 
Bill Graham 211,236/Dave Kwaczala 222 /Lee Marshall 202 /Jim 
Rice, Greg McAtee & Cal Suan bowled a 201. 
 
March 14: 
 
Dave Kwaczala at the top with234, 237=674 series/ follow by Lee 
Marshall 216,254 =626 Greg McAtee 244=609 & Bill 
Graham 214=601. Another good week for the 200 shooters. 
 
Jim Russell 220,229 / Mike Hale 226 / Disco Johnson 223 / Mike 
Decker 203,222 / Bob Heck 212 / Art Tourtillott 211 / & Cal Suan 
201. This was a very good month for bowlers. 
 
No news on any pass Tournaments. We do have two coming in April. 
(1) Carson City Nv, Gold West Lanes.  
 
April 9th Thu 12th. Don't forget to make your (Reservation) (Team, 
Doubles Singles & All Events) 
 
(2) Sutter Creek Ca. April 28th & 29th at Gold country lanes. (I have 
entry forms)  
                                                      Benny Benson 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 ACTIVITIES REPORT 

 
 
Out and About: 

 
Spring season is here and Branch 112 has a new activity.  SIR John 
Szabo has agreed to organize a Biking Activity for our members.  This 
activity was high on the members activity survey in February.  John 
has been riding the American River Bike Trails for years and       
has some great ideas for a group ride.  If you are interested in this 
activity call him at (916) 806-1203 or email jszabo149@sbcglobal.net 
in order to make this happen.  This is open to "new" riders as well as 
more experienced riders looking for a supportive environment. 
 
Mel Buzzard continues to offer his Walking Club around Gold River 
(916) 635-6129 or mbuzzard@comcast.net 
 
The Sacramento River Cats baseball game is still on for Thursday 
June 21st at 7:05 PM.  I have received 21 reservations so far.  I 
will be collecting for the tickets in May.  $19.00 each. Seats are in 
section 117 (the Senate) rows 29,28,27. For reservations: Doug 
Evans 
(916) 363-9112 or iflyvic@aol.com 
 
May is Ladies Day at Branch 112.  Celebrate with your Lady (or 
Ladies) at Red Hawk Casino's Waterfall Buffet Luncheon.  Friday May 
4, 2018.  Tickets are $18.00 which includes the luncheon, scratch off 
lottery tickets and gift card drawings for the Ladies!  See 
Larry Mustain at the April Meeting or contact him at (916) 635-5674. 
Happy Spring 
      Doug Evans 

 

 

 



ABSENTEE CALL-IN 

 
We had (29) members that did not attend the March luncheon.  of 
There were (7) members that called-in stating they could not 
attend. #9, 28, 54, 68, 77, 100, 145. 
 
If you are unable to attend our regular luncheon meeting, call me in advance at 
635-8891 or send me an email to redsoxrich1939@gmail.com Call in early is OK 

 
Rich Biela 

FISHING REPORT 

Wheel / Reels Fishing Schedule for 2018 
 

 
 
 
 
                          
    Fishing location TBD at 4th Monday meeting (Coco’s Restaurant). 

WHEEL / REELS meet 4th Monday each month @ 07:00, Coco’s 
Family Restaurant: 7887 Madison Ave. (corner of Sunrise & 
Madison) Citrus Heights. Our next meeting will be on Apr. 23, 2018 

 

Month   Fish Here  or Here  or Here  

InformatiContact: Walt Hodnett (916) 922-4197 
 
Walt Hodnett 

Jan. 22 Caman-che Amador Folsom 
Feb. 26 Folsom RiverStripers Camanche 
Mar. 26 Berryessa Collins Pardee 
Apr. 23 Oroville Pardee Folsom 
May 28 New Melones Berryessa Topaz 
Jun. 25 Loon Ice House Caples 
Jul. 23 Union Valley Caples Bucks Lake 
Aug. 27 Berryessa Ice House New Melones 
Sep. 24 River (Salmon) Berryessa Camanche 
Oct. 22 Folsom Collins Berryessa 
Nov. 26 Camanche RiverSalmon Folsom 

mailto:redsoxrich1939@gmail.com


 
GOLF REPORT 

 

 

SIR Branch 112 Golf Schedule for 2018 
DATE  COURSE  TIME DAY 
12 Feb. Turkey Creek 

D i  
10:00 Mon  

26 Feb. Bartley Cavanaugh 10:00 Mon  
12 Mar Teal Bend 08:00S Mon  
26 Mar Alister McKinze       09:06 Mon  
  9 Apr Ancil Hoffman      09:00 Mon  
23 Apr Antelope GR       09:00 Mon  
07 May Arcade Cr       09:06 Mon  
21 May Wildhawk        09:00 Mon  
04 Jun Davis        09:00 Mon  
18 Jun Empire Ranch        09:00 Mon  
02 Jul Antelope GR        09:00 Mon  
16 Jul. Timber Creek         09:00 Mon  
30 Jul Bartley Cavanaugh        09:00       Mon  
13 Aug Wildhawk         09:00 Mon  
27 Aug Alister McKinze        09:00 Mon  
10 Sep Ancil Hoffman        09:00 Mon  
24 Sep Davis         09:00 Mon  
08 Oct Arcade Cr         09:06 Mon  
22 Oct Wildhawk         09:00 Mon  
05 Nov Timber Creek        10:00    Mon  
19 Nov Wildhorse       10:00 Mon  
03 Dec River Oaks       10:00 Mon  

If you have any questions contact (Seth Hertzig at 916- 996-9605 or 
email me at zhertzig@live.com) or Bob Cash at 916- 806-7892 with 
email bgcash@sbcglobal.net 

Seth Hertzig 

mailto:zhertzig@live.com
mailto:bgcash@sbcglobal.net


 
EDITOR NOTES 

 

 
John Spisak 

 
Submit your entries for next Bulletin: 

   by 20th of this Month  
Email me at: spisak@pacbell.net 

 
 
 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 
Disco Johnson  Apr  8, 1932 
Len Honeycutt  Apr 12, 1946 
Lee Guzy   Apr 13, 1934 
Nick Capachi  Apr 14, 1934 
Seth Hertzig   Apr 25, 1936 
Harold Jones  Apr 27, 1933 
 
HAPPY ANNIVERSARY 
 
Phil & Karen Shipley Apr  1, 1978 
Ed & Mattie Caviel Apr  1, 2003 
Ray & Velda Thompson Apr  5, 1980 
Cal & Fusako Suan Apr 26, 1971 
 

 
Free Meal for April is Badge # 83 (Bill Gomez) 
 

 
    

 
 
 

mailto:spisak@pacbell.net


REMINDER: Our Next Staff Meeting & luncheon for 2018 will be on the 
 1st Thursday, April 5th  Elks Lodge at 10:30 AM. 

   Dave Kwaczala  
 

SIR Branch 112 LUNCHEON MENU 
January-December2018 
1ST Thursday at 12 noon 

Jan. 4 – Tri Tip, Baked Potato, Salad 
Feb. 1 – Chicken Cordon-Bleu, Rice Pilaf, Vegetable 
Mar. 1 – Corned Beef & Cabbage 
Apr. 5 – Ham, Scalloped Potatoes, Green Beans  
May 3 – (Ladies’ Day) – No Luncheon at Elks Lodge 
Jun. 7 –  Spaghetti, and Meatballs, Vegetable, Garlic Bread 
Jul.  5 –  Fried Chicken, Potato Salad, Green Beans 
Aug. 2 – Meatloaf, Mashed Potatoes, Vegetable 
Sep. 6 – Pork Loin W / au jus Gratin, Potatoes, Vegetable 
Oct. 4 –Pot Roast, Potatoes, Carrots, Onions 
Nov.1 –Turkey, Dressing, Mashed Potatoes, Vegetable 
Dec. 6 –(Ladies’ Day) – No Luncheon at Elks Lodge 
NOTE: Salad Bar available at all luncheons, including, Rolls and Butter, 
Deserts, Regular & Decaf Coffee. 

 
 



Dredger Branch 112 Staff Members 

  
 
 
 
 

NON RESPONSIBILITY DECLARATION: All activities arranged for or by, or sponsored by, Sons In Retirement, Incorporated, and 
its Branches, are for the convenience and pleasure of the members and their guests who desire to participate. Sons In Retirement, 
Incorporated, and its Branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of the participants or their property, in any 
matters pertaining to said activities. (Rule 345). 

 
PAYMENT FOR TRIPS AND TOURS: Checks, money orders or credit cards for Travel for one day or less (no overnight), where a 
bus/busses is/are used as the primary means of transportation, may be made payable to the Branch sponsoring the event. All other checks, 
money orders or credit cards for travel must be made payable to the travel agency. (Rule 420 & 421). 

 

 OFFICERS  

Big Sir Tom Beigel 635-8399 
Little Sir Len Honeycutt 362-5370 
Treasurer  Larry Mustain 635-5674 
Assist. Treasurer Dave Kwaczala 397-7074 
Secretary Ed Spellacy 662-7192 
Assist. Secretary Mel Buzzard       

 

    635-6129 

 
DIRECTORS 

 

Director Doug Evans 363-9112 
Director Seth Hertzig 996-9605 
Director Jeff Jackson 393-5644 
Director Jerry Centabar 962-7252 

 
STATE OFFICERS 

 

Reginal 5 Dir. Bill Holly 925-691-5337 

Area 4 Governor Bob Perez 669-300-9571 

 
State Website 

 

 www.sirinc.org  

   
 

 COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN  

 

Absent call-in 
Rich Biela 
Redsoxrich1939@gmail.com 

 

635-8891 
Audit: John Spisak 366-6699 
Bowling: Benny Benson 383-0179 
Bulletin: John Spisak 366-6699 
Chaplain: Joe Halterman 638-0426 
Golf: Seth Hertzig 996-9605 
Assist. Golf: Bob Cash 806-7892 
Handicapper: Seth Hertzig 996-9605 
Greeters: Jesse McKinley 416-8226 

 Bob Wurtzer 817-7868 
Historian: Open 

 
 
 

 
 

Lunch call-in 
Dave Kwaczala 
dkwaczala@yahoo.com 

 
397-7074 

Membership Jerry Centabar 962-7252 
Assist. 
Membership 

 
Larry Mustain 

 
635-5674 

Activities Doug Evans 363-9112 
Property: OPEN  
Recruiter: OPEN  
Sunshine: Jeff Jackson 393-5644 
Wheels/Reels Walt Hodnett 922-4197 
Webmaster: John Spisak 366-6699 

 

http://www.sirinc.org/
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